
Visitor Pass Restriction Update 
Effective 5 am 20 May 2020, many of the visitor restrictions that were in 
place due to COVID 19 will be relaxed or lifted. 
Patrons with valid visitor passes, to include passes issued for the purpose 
of visitation and recreation, will be re-instated and will scan for entry at 
installation access points. 
Taxi and Ride Share drivers with valid visitor passes will be re-instated 
and will scan for entry at installation access points. 
Taxi and Ride Share drivers without passes are encouraged go to the visitor 
control center to request a pass for up to 60 days. All fares riding within 
a Taxi or Ride Share on post will be required to have a valid DOD ID card or 
AIE pass to enter the installation. 
The Trusted Traveler program remains suspended; all patrons entering the 
gate must have a valid installation pass or DOD identification card (Common 
Access Card, Dependent, Retiree, etc.) 
Pass renewals, and applications for new passes will be granted with the 
following control measures: 
. Patrons will be required to go to the Visitor Control Center in 
person. 
. Patrons requesting a visitor pass will be required to present a 
memorandum signed by the Service Members Commander, stating the name of the 
person requiring the pass, the purpose of the pass, and the duration of the 
pass OR a memorandum from a supporting Garrison agency signed by the 
Director to justify the request. 
Captain Commanders can sign a visitor request for installation pass for up 
to 7 days 
Lieutenant Colonel Commanders can sign an visitor request for installation 
pass for up to 90 days 
Colonel Commanders can sign an visitor request for installation pass for up 
to 365 days 
Patrons who access the installation with a Veteran's Health Identification 
Card and Gold Star Family members will not require a memorandum for renewal. 
Visitor Control Centers are located at Gate 1 (Fort Stewart) and Montgomery 
Gate (Hunter Army Airfield). Their hours of operation are 5am to 7pm, 7 
days a week. 
 


